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the State. The Committee did review Mines’ first quarter financial results and the updated Enterprise Risk 
Management (ERM) study and the institutions response. Also reviewed were the program fees for the Study 
Abroad program and the PERA accounting report. Trustee Haddon noted that Mines’ PERA obligation decreased to 
$243,370 million. He reported that the Investment Advisory Committee also met and reviewed the investment 
performance pool as of September 30, 2020, and noted that market value was $321.4 million, representing a gain 
of 7.45% for the quarter ending September 30, 2020. Trustee Haddon reported the three and five-year returns 
were 4.33% and 7.41% respectively.  
 
Finance and Audit Committee update   Ms. Volpi reported she will bring the audited financials to the 
Board in February. She provided a brief update for the first 5 ½ months of the year noting that strong enrollment 
resulted in additional university revenue and a positive surplus is anticipated for year end. Ms. Volpi reported on 
cost management and noted an increase in COVID costs were anticipated. She noted that Spring 2021 semester 
registration looks strong, positively impacting the financials. She reported that there has been re-engagement of 
due diligence and consultants for renovating and expanding Mines Park and she will keep the Board apprised as 
the project moves forward. 
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He reviewed data collection rates, outcomes and, graduate 



 

 

Trustee Salazar motioned to approve the Faculty Handbook Amendment as presented; seconded by Trustee 
McNeil. Approved 7-0. 





 

 

 
CSM Foundation and Alumni Relations report  


